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To all the FIA Members  
 
 
Paris, 27 August 2025 

 
         
        Sent by e-mail 
 
 
2025 FIA elections – Applications for the World Motor Sport Council 
 
 
Dear President, 
 
We hope this letter finds you well.    
 
We remind you that the deadline for submitting applications for the World Motor Sport Council as 
well as for providing all required documents, including the Declaration of Interest form and the 
non-disclosure agreement (NDA), is 19 September 2025.  
 
We therefore invite you to take the necessary steps to ensure that all required documents 
(including those provided on request) are submitted to the FIA Administration within the set 
deadline. 
 
We also take this opportunity to inform you that some information regarding your organisation, 
included in the FIA Directory of Members (the Directory), may be provided to the individuals who 
officially announced their intention to be candidates for the presidency of the FIA. Such 
information will only be provided for the purpose of preparing their candidature for the presidency 
of the FIA and running their campaign. Please ensure that this information is passed on to the 
member(s) of your club named in the Directory.  
 
The Legal Office remains at your disposal to provide you with any further details regarding the 
above. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Paul O’Dowd 
Chief Legal Officer 
 
 
 
 
To learn more about how we handle your personal data, your rights, and how to exercise them, please see the Main 
Privacy Notice on the FIA website at https://www.fia.com/data-privacy-notice. 
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